
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 21 JUNE 2007 


IOS.52/07
ENVIRONMENTAL ENHANCEMENTS
There was submitted report of the Director of Community Services (CS.39/07) on the following proposed apportionment of the Council approved Capital Budget of £200,000 towards a range of environmental improvements. 

It was proposed that the funding should be allocated as follows, including the additional allocation for the removal and control of weeds:

(a) parking improvements in residential areas - £30,000;

(b) back lanes – programme of improvements subject to County Council match funding - £10,000;

(c) amenity lighting in locations agreed after consultation with the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership - £30,000;

(d) litter bins – £20,000

(e) neighbourhood environmental plans - £50,000; and

(f) city centre pedestrianised area – package of improvement works - £50,000

The Executive on 11 June 2007 (EX.127/07) had agreed the Capital Budget as detailed within the report and that the Director of Community Services progress the improvement programmes in consultation with the Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder.   

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder commented that it was pleasing to see what could be achieved through joint working and funding, however, careful consideration had to be given to the level of contribution which the City Council could make towards other organisations’ services without impacting upon its ability to provide Council services.

In considering the matter, Members raised the following observations:

(a) A Member referred to difficulties which had arisen in respect of parking improvements planned for Lingmoor Way, Harraby.  Due to contractual obligations the work had to be undertaken by Amey/Capita which had resulted in less parking provision at a greater cost.  She questioned whether that was an ongoing problem.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder replied that the overall programme would cost approximately £90,000 and would again be targeted on bus routes and those roads where access for emergency vehicles may be problematic.  Clearly the decision was one for the County Council to make and difficulties had arisen around contractual obligations, but it was his understanding that, as the year had progressed, the value for money which the City Council provided had been recognised and work handed back to the City. 

(b) In response to a question, the Portfolio Holder said that he would be reluctant to see projects grouped together in a bid to go out to tender.

(c) Members noted that there had been a substantial investment in back lanes over the last few years, but questioned whether the necessary Budget was in place to undertake remaining works.  They also quoted an example of a narrow cul-de-sac, expressing concern that ambulances may not be able to gain access.

The Portfolio Holder replied that he had taken Officers’ advice on priorities which had worked well, although he acknowledged that work remained to be done.  The level of grant provided by the County Council for claimed rights had been reduced this year.

The Director of Community Services stressed that it was a Highway Authority function.  It was his hope that the improvement programme would be ongoing for a number of years.

The Head of Environmental Services added that work in excess of £8,000 required to be submitted as a separate bid under Claimed Rights.  There was pressure to tidy up adopted back lanes, but a funding stream would be required to keep on top of that aspect.

(d) Consideration should be given to flats and properties without gardens which may be a priority.

(e) A Member noted that the County Council had confirmed £27,000 to date for parking improvements in residential areas and asked whether the City Council had entered into dialogue with them with a view to increasing that amount.

The Portfolio Holder responded that dialogue was continually undertaken and the Chairman of the Local Committee had been of assistance in that regard.

RESOLVED - That the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee notes the decision of the Executive (EX.127/07), but stresses the need for ongoing negotiations with the County Council with a view to securing an increased contribution from that authority.







